
Roots and Branches Genealogical Society of West Volusia County
Board Meeting Minutes

14 December 2012
[Revised 4 Jan 2013]

The meeting was called to order at 3:05 by President Louise Caccamise.  Present were 1st VP Bob 
Weaver, 2nd VP Mary Lois Kelley, Program Chairman Carol Izzo, Treasurer Harriet Bolin and 
Corresponding and acting Recording Secretary Jerry Hale.

Louise reported that the minutes of the last meeting had been posted to the web site and asked whether 
there were any corrections or changes.  None were brought forward and the minutes are approved as 
written.

Jerry reported that the only correspondence concerned the new book we ordered (The Winthrop Fleet.)

Harriet gave the treasurer's report.  The audit is ongoing. The auditor, Mr. Freeberg, has the books and 
will render his report next week.  Our present balance is $4,695.49.

Mary Lois reported that there are 12 paid memberships for 2013 including 3 lifetime members.

Jerry reported that the Winter Newsletter is 80% complete, awaiting the President's column.  The NL 
will be published in the first week of January and available at the January meeting on January 20th. 
Esther Gould has povided a long article about the Packwood Murders which will be the primay content 
of the NL.

Carol Izzo reported that the arrangements for the December meeting are complete.  Marsha 
Zitzleberger will present "The History of Santa Claus" and has arranged for Santa and his #1 Elf to 
appear with candy for everyone.  Santa will be introduced by "A Visitor From The Past."

Carmela Bergen has volunteered to help and several people have indicated that they will bring an array 
of food.  Mary Lois will provide the coffee and Harriet will bring cold drinks.

Bob Weaver asked how the room should be arranged and we agreed that placing the tables in a 'U' 
shape would be best.

Jerry asked Carol whether John Izzo could bring his camera to record the affair.

Bob reported that there were no announcements published in newspapers this month.

Mary Lois reported on the volunteer scheduling.  We discussed publishing the volunteer schedule so 
everyne can see where their efforts are needed.  Jerry said he had seen very lite demand on Thursdays 
but Louise said she had been quite busy with 4 or 5 people requesting advice/assistance.

Bob reported that a video survellience camera has been placed in the genealogy room in the SW corner 
above the Brownell Collection.  We discussed placing a sign such as "VIDEO CAMERA" in the room 
to make everyone aware of the camera as a deterrent to vandalisim but we came to no conclusion.

Harriet reported that no progress has been made on moving the bank account.
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Carol was asked whether she and John would be our volunteers to the VFCGS seminar.  She replied 
that they would help if they get there in time.

Louise reported that she has sent a letter to the VFCGS regarding R&Bs withdrawal from that 
organization and that they offer an opportunity to remain a member but not responsible for future 
seminars. After a discussion and vote the board concluded that, due to the lack of participation or 
volunteers from our members and in light of the travel required we do not want to continue our 
membership.

Bob reported that the speaker for the next meeting would be Dr. Robert Pauley, a retired History 
Professor.

Bob reported that we have been given the donation of a collection of newsletters from the New Jersey 
Genealogical Society dated about 1950-1990.  He said that he had already found them useful and 
recommended that we accept them.  

"The Winthrop Fleet" has been sent to Daytona for processing.

Jerry mentioned another donation "The World of Edwards" and noted that it was the product of a 
disreputable company which essentially publishes information from the telephone book with a few 
window dressings.  Jerry recommended that the donation be discarded.

Carol said she had received word from Ann Osisek who has spoken to R&B on several previous 
occasions and that whe was interested in speaking to our group again.  Carol noted that the next 
opening is in October.

A motion was made to adjourn and the meeting was adjourned at 4:32 p.m.

 




